BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 12 December 2011

	


	Present

	Cllr Shapland in the Chair, Cllrs Mrs Chugg, Mrs Chesters, Gilbert, Bonds, Mrs Woodford, Mrs Smith, Anderson, Blackmore, Cornick, Spear and Mrs Spear.



	210/2011/12
	Apologies
	Apologies were received from Councillor Lucas.



	211/2011/12
	Questions from the Public
	There were no questions received from members of the public.



	212/2011/12
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	There were none.



	213/2011/12
	Declarations of Interest


	Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest in minute number 218/2011/12 (c), as the applicant is known to her.

Councillor Spear declared a Personal interest in minute number 218/2011/12 (d), as he is a member of the A.O.N.B. partnership.

Councillor Cornick declared a Personal interest in minute number 219/2011/12, as he is a resident of South Street.

Councillor Gilbert declared a Personal interest in minute number 219/2011/12, as he is a resident of South Street.

Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest in minute number 224/2011/12, as she is the Parish Council representative on the Braunton and District Museum.



	214/2011/12
	Minutes


	a) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 14 November 2011 be approved and signed as a correct record.

b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 28 November 2011 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(N/C)



	215/2011/12


	Police Representation


	PC Langworthy informed Members that there had been 9 crimes reported in the past month.  These consisted of 2 reports of criminal damage to property, 3 reports of damage caused to a vehicle, 1 report of assault and 3 reports of domestic violence.  PC Langworthy had nothing further to report.

Councillor Mrs Chesters commented that she was delighted that Braunton had been lucky enough to have a police station, but was disappointed that it was now closed, as it had been a great asset for the community.

The Council wished PC Langworthy and his team a Merry Christmas.



	216/2011/12
	Finance
	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £1,629.87.

(b)  The Statement of Accounts for November 2011 were received and noted.
 (N/C)



	217/2011/12
	Action Sheet
	Members requested an update regarding the Illingworth Shelter and football posts on the Recreational Ground.  The Chairman informed Members that this item was on the agenda and would be discussed later in the meeting.

Councillor Mrs Chesters requested an update regarding the remedial works to the rear cob wall at the Bakehouse Centre.  The Parish Clerk explained that Council had agreed at its meeting in September to carry out the works in house, but due to staff sickness this had not be achievable.  It was suggested that the Council investigate costs to have the work carried out by a Contractor.

RESOLVED:  That the Action Sheet be received and noted.

(N/C)



	218/2011/12
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Chairman of Planning, Councillor Mrs Smith, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	219/2011/12


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Councillor Gilbert and Cornick declared a Personal interest.

Councillor Mrs Chugg informed Members that the road closure for South Street from the junction of Sings Lane to Vellator Way was now out for consultation.  The closure will enable works to be carried out for the traffic-calming scheme.  The road closure will commence on 12 March 2012 for a period of four weeks.  The diversion route will be via the A361 Exeter Road.  The County Council have organised a letter drop to all affected residents for the week commencing 12 December 2011.

The Devon County Council Strategic Plan is now available for download from the County website.  The plan has had a lot of input from the Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

Councillor Spear requested if the County had any news regarding the completion of the cycle track at Willingcott.  Councillor Spear felt that the cycle track was an economic driver for the area.  Councillor Mrs Chugg was asked to find out further information regarding the completion of the cycle track and to report back to the next Council meeting.



	220/2011/12
	Report from North Devon Councillors
	Councillor Spear thanked the Council for agreeing at its last meeting to make representation regarding the Special Review of the A.O.N.B., Biosphere Reserve, Tarka Trail and South West Coast Path.  Some progress has been made and a provisional date in January has been set for the next meeting, which has been called by Devon County Council, including North Devon and Torridge Councils together with other partners.  What seems to be emerging is A.O.N.B. being hosted by one the District Councils.  

The County Council appear to be responding to concerns about the Tarka Trail and the South West Coastal Paths.  Councillor Spear reported that the Biosphere, Tarka Trail and South West Coastal Paths would be housed, but not hosted, by North Devon+.

The County still need to make cuts of £25-27 thousand pounds, and there is a possibility that Torridge will now follow on by making their own cuts.

Councillor Spear reported that there is still a considerable amount of detail and potential problems to be discussed and hopefully resolved.  There is still much merit in keeping the principle of an integrated partnership, working in partnership with other public bodies.



	221/2011/12


	Recreational Ground


	The Chairman informed Members that at a recent meeting to review the development plan for the Braunton Conservation area, the District Conservation and Strategic Officer had suggested there might be match funding available to enhance and improve the changing facilities and toilet provisions in the Recreational Ground.  The Chairman suggested that if Members were keen to explore this further, perhaps it could arrange a consultation meeting with sporting groups and existing users.

Members felt that Braunton was a football hub for surrounding areas and the state of the changing rooms let the village down.  Councillor Spear offered to provide the Clerk with information from the District Council to help move this project forward.

The Chairman also gave an up date report regarding progress with the Illingworth Shelter and the erection of a goal post.  To purchase a goal post from the Football Association would cost approximately £1000.  An alternative would be to have a goal post specially made and discussions are currently taking place with the RMB Chivenor Base to see if they can help.  Councillor Bonds offered to help investigate costs to have a goal post made.

RESOLVED:  

a. that in principle the Council would agree to enhance the changing facilities and bring the toilets up to a suitable standard for use.

b. the Council to call a public consultation meeting with existing and potential user groups to identify their needs and discuss a way forward.

(N/C)



	222/2011/12
	Snow Warden Scheme, Braunton
	The completed Snow Plan for Braunton was tabled amongst Members.  It was noted that Mr Farrelly of the Rotary Braunton Caen Club would be the Snow Warden and all members of Rotary Braunton Caen Club would be volunteers under the scheme.  

Councillor Mrs Chugg offered to fund a hand grit machine out of her County budget.  Members thanked Councillor Mrs Chugg for her offer.

RESOLVED: That

a. the Snow Plan for Braunton be approved and adopted.

b. a hand snow grit machine be purchased using funding provided by County Councillor Mrs Chugg.

(N/C)



	223/2011/12


	Christmas Parking in Braunton


	The Chairman reported that councils in North Devon were offering free car parking in their car parks during the lead-up to Christmas, to encourage shoppers onto the High Street.  The Chairman suggested that the Council considers offering free parking in Caen Street to help local businesses during the Christmas period.

RESOLVED:  That there be free parking in Caen Street car park on Saturday 17 December, Friday 23 December and Saturday 24 December 2011.

(N/C)



	224/2011/12


	Grant Request
	Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest.

a.  Members considered a letter dated 16 October 2011 received from the District and Braunton Museum requesting a grant for 2012/13.  The Chairman explained that although the letter was sent before the grant deadline on 22 October it was not received at the Council offices and, therefore was not considered with the other grant requests received in October.  Members felt that as the budget had been set this would need to be deferred to the Finance and Administration Committee for consideration.

RESOLVED:  That the District and Braunton Museum’s grant request be deferred until the Finance and Administration Committee in January.

b.  Members considered a request from the Braunton and District Museum for a letter of support to obtain funding from Fullabrook.

RESOLVED:  That this item be deferred and that the Council request more information regarding the purpose of the funding.

(N/C)



	225/2011/12
	Caen School and Parish Field
	a.  The Parish Clerk tabled amongst Members notes of the meeting held on Tuesday 15 November 2011 with representatives of Caen School.  Caen School had attended the Council meeting in June to propose its idea of building a bridge directly from the school grounds into the parish field Min Ref: 034/2011/12. It was noted that to secure suitable funding the school had requested to lease the parish field for either 99 years, or for a period of time to match the life expectancy of the proposed new bridge.  The Chairman was concerned that the Council would need to seek further guidance regarding this matter before any decision could be reached and would possibly need to obtain the consent of the Secretary of State.  It was noted that no decision had been reached on these proposals.

RESOLVED:  That the Council investigates its legal position on the parish field and it be brought back to a future meeting for consideration.

c. Members considered a request from Caen Primary School for a letter of support to obtain funding from Fullabrook.

RESOLVED: That this item be deferred until the Council has made a decision regarding the granting of a long-term lease on the parish field.

(N/C)



	226/2011/12
	Braunton Express Parish Newsletter


	The Council considered the draft Braunton Express for December 2011.

RESOLVED: That the Braunton Express for December 2011 be approved.

(N/C)



	227/2011/12


	Pedestrian Crossings, Braunton
	The Council considered a copy of an email and letter dated 1 December received from a Braunton resident requesting the Parish Councils support for a pelican and island crossing to be installed on Chaloners Road.  

RESOLVED:  That the Council would in principle support the residents request for pedestrian crossings on Chaloners Road and write to Devon County Council.

(N/C)



	228/2011/12
	Hire of Recreational Ground
	RESOLVED: That the Calvert Trust be permitted to use the Recreational Ground on Sunday 29 July 2012 for Braunton Wheels Event. 

(N/C)



	229/2011/12
	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (m) were noted.

Councillor Mrs Chugg left the meeting at 8.30 p.m.


IN COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt(3).

	330/2011/12
	Old Quarry, Braunton
	The Council considered correspondence from its solicitor regarding the transfer of the Old Quarry.

RESOLVED:  That 

a. the Council consents to the Chairman completing a current Statutory Declaration.

b. the two Transfer deeds be signed by the Chairman, Vice-Chairman and a Proper Officer.

(N/C)




The meeting closed at 8.36 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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